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Fleet Memo #13:  Grinding Accident

Recently on one of the TDI-Brooks vessels, a crewman was performing a grinding job.  The Hot Work permit had been filled out, the appropriate PPE was being worn, the grinder and cord were inspected before use, the area was checked and made safe before starting work and the operator was skilled and experienced at grinding.    

While working, the grinder kicked toward the operator’s face, cutting his safety glasses and cheek.  Inspection of the grinder after the incident showed a large chunk of the grinding wheel had come off.  The captain reporting the incident suggested that a face shield be required for grinding.  There was a face shield on board that could have prevented the injury, but the crewman did not look for it .

During the investigation it was discovered that neither the current  SOP-GEN-007T for Welding/ Cutting Safety nor SOP-GEN-007J specifies which type of face protection PPE is required for grinding.    

Lessons Learned:

Accidents can still happen - even when procedures are being followed correctly.

Each ship should have a face shield available and it should be kept with the grinding equipment. 

PPE should be specified for commonly performed tasks.

Results 

Management developed a PPE Matrix to be posted on the deck of all TDI-Brooks vessels.  Crewmen can quickly refer to this matrix to confirm they have correct PPE for the work they are about to do.  

This first version of the PPE matrix is very basic and will continue to evolve with input from clients and employees.  If you see a task that you feel would be helpful to have on the matrix or have any question as to what PPE is required for any type of work, ask your party chief or captain and send suggestions to the office. 

Keeping yourself safe is more important than any job you could perform.   
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